
 

From the Commodore by Edward Duhe 

The holiday season is upon 
us! I hope that everyone had 
a wonderful Thanksgiving 
and was able to spend time 
with family and friends.  As 
things slow down at the 
yacht club, we have one 
more social in December.  I 
invite everyone to come out 
for the CYC Christmas 
Brunch on December 12th. 
This annual event has al-
ways been a lot of fun and is 
a great opportunity to en-
gage in holiday fun with 
friends.  Please refer to the 
December Social section 
below for all the details.  

The racing season has 
wrapped up for 2015, and 
was a great success.  Thank 
you to Butch Nolan for his 
dedicated work as Race 
Chairman.  We had more 
boats racing this season 
than we have seen in a while 
and I think everyone who 
participated had a great 
time.  

Last month at the General 
Membership meeting four 

I would like to wish you and 
your families a very Merry 
Christmas and Happy New 
Year! 

members were elected to 
the board for the coming 
year.  Welcome back to 
Butch Leger, John Conner, 
Abby Lester and Michael 
Lamperez.  Officer elec-
tions will be held by the 
board in December and the 
results will be shared with 
the membership in the next 
newsletter. Committee 
Chairmen will also be de-
termined at that time. 

As the cold weather ap-
proaches, I encourage eve-
ryone to ensure that you 
take the proper precautions 
to winterize your boat.  
Just a little planning up 
front can save you costly 
repairs in the end.   

I would like to remind eve-
ryone that all members 
have use of the facilities for 
parties and other events as 
long as you abide by the 
club policies for private 
events as documented on 
our web site.               

(http://cypremort.com)      
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December Social (Christmas Brunch) by Jeremy Cooper 

Christmas time!! LET’S GET 
OUT AND ENJOY THE SO-
CIAL!! This Christmas so-
cial will be a Brunch to be 
held on Saturday, December 
12, 2015, beginning at 11:00 
A.M. till.  On the menu we 
will have cheese grits, 
breakfast casserole, fruit 
salad, mini rolls with sliced 
ham and Mimosas. Cost: 

$10.00  per person.  Des-
serts welcome.  

We will be doing a “Steal 
Santa” gift swap.  Anyone 
who wants to take part 
should bring a wrapped gift 
valued at $25.00 Please 
RSVP with the number of 
persons who will be attend-

ing by responding to the 
email that forwarded this 
newsletter to you.  

Hope  to see you there!!   

Upcoming 
Events 

• CYC Christmas 
Brunch, 11:00 
A.M., Decem-
ber 12, 2015, at 
the clubhouse. 
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tions you may have about 
your membership, member-
ship card, access key, etc., 
by contacting me at the fol-
lowing e-mail address: 

john.conner@lusfiber.net  

please let me know and I 
will get you one.      

Also, if anyone has a change 
in their email address, 
please send it to me to up-
date our files so you can re-
ceive newsletters and no-
tices.   

You can address any ques- 

The current membership in 
good standing is 119.   

Please welcome Lydia 
Domingue, our latest member 
approved by the board.  

Membership cards for 2016 
will be sent to all members 
with the first quarter billing.  
If you do not receive one, 

Membership News by John Conner 

Racing News by Butch Nolan  
 

The fall series, the “Daily 
Iberian Cup” is complete.   
Results are as follows: 

1st place to Butch Nolan   
with 11 points; 2nd  place to 
Brent Boulet with 12 points; 
and 3rd place to Edward 
Duhe with 16 points.  Also, 
congratulations to Joe Gary 
for winning the Round the 
Bay Series again this year. 

Trophies will be presented 
for both series and the 
Round the Bay series at our 

Christmas Party at the club-
house on December 12, 
2015.  

Thanks again to all competi-
tors, and I look forward to 
seeing you there!   

BOATS FOR SALE: 

 



P.O. Box 11407 
New Iberia, LA  70562 

 
E-mail: Butch@cypremort.com 
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House and Grounds by Abby Lester 

 I would like to thank 
all who helped this past year 
with maintenance issues at the 
club.   We were very fortunate 
to be able to complete our 
painting project and effect re-
pairs to our  sewer system and 
electrical pedestals.  However, 
we still have some major repair 
work to be completed on the 
west bulkhead.  This work was 
commenced this past spring 
and will continue intermit-
tently until completion, de-
pending on weather and the 
availability of our contractor.  

 Your support of our 
maintenance assessment has 
helped to make these repairs a 

reality, for which we are 
thankful and hope that you all 
will continue to be supportive 
of our endeavors in the future. 

   I would again like to 
thank the membership for 
their cooperation with the 
drinks in the refrigerator.     

 You can address any 
house and ground or mainte-
nance issues to me at:        
wazzarunner@yahoo.com 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO 
ABIDE BY THE 10 MPH 
SPEED LIMIT WHEN DRIV-
ING IN THE MARINA.  ALSO, 
REMEMBER THAT YOU ARE 

RESPONSIBLE FOR YOUR 
GUESTS, SO ADVISE THEM 
OF THE SPEED LIMIT AS 
WELL. 


